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To,

Shri P.K. Purwar

CMD, BSNL

Bharat Sanchar Bhawan,
Janpath, New Delhi - 110 001

Sir,

Sub: - Drawing lesser LPD than juniors due to delayed order of promotion- case of Account Officers of Kerala Circle-
request for early settlement- reminder 2 thereof.

Ref: (1) DGM(HR), O/ O CGMT, Kerala Letter No.HR-11/6-1/KW/2020/9 dated 29-09-2020 addressed to DGM (SEA)
BSNL CO.
(2) Our letter No.AIBDPA/BSNL-AO/KER/2020 dated 13-10-2020
(3) DGM (HR), O/ CGMT, Kerala Letter No.HR-11/6-1/KW/2020/17 dated 26-04-2021 addressed to DGM(SEA),
BSNL CO.
(4) Our letter No. AIBDPA/BSNL-AO/ KER/2020 dated 21-06-2021
(5) DGM (HR), O/o CGM, Kerala Letter No.HR-11/6-1/KW/2020/21 dated 20-07-2021.

We would request you to kindly spare five minutes of your valuable time for the resolution of the genuine issue under
reference.

As you are aware, the issue is pending for a long time even after three reminders by the CGMT, Kerala. This Association
also have taken up the issue having been convinced of the genuineness of the case. We are forwarding herewith the 3™
reminder of CGMT, Kerala addressed to DGM, SEA, BSNL CO for ready reference.

Actually, it is a case of anomaly caused due to the late rather discriminatory orders of promotion to the 1996 batch
Account Officers of Kerala. They were given the promotion with effect from 01-04-2001 whereas their juniors in
Karnataka were promoted with effect from 01-12-2000. The same was repeated in the subsequent promotions also
resulting in denial of E5 to E6 to the Account Officers of Kerala who availed VRS on 31-01-2020. This has caused huge
loss to these Account Officers including lesser pension than their juniors in Karnataka who got the promotion from E5
to E6 from 01-12-2019

Hence, we once again request you to kindly cause necessary action for settlement of the issue without further delay
and extend justice to these Account Officers of Kerala.

With kind regards,

Yours sincerely,

Frn

K G Jayaraj
General Secretary

Encl: as above.

Copy to: (1) Shri Aravind Vadnerkar, Director (HR), BSNL, Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, New Delhi-110001
(2) Ms. Yojana Das, Director (Finance), BSNL, Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, New Delhi-110001
(3) The GM (SEA), BSNL CO, Bharat Sanchar Bhawan, Janpath, New Delhi-110001.



